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November 8, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to receive approximately $600,000 in additional revenue by amending the innovative biomethane sales contract the County has with IGI Resources, Inc. (IGI) through Ordinance 18363. Approving this amendment will create a public benefit by supporting the use of biofuels for transportation purposes, while increasing the revenue received by the County.
Ordinance 18363 authorized a Biomethane Purchase and Sale Agreement (contract) between IGI and the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks. The contract contemplated a potential amendment, subject to Council approval, to enable King County to generate additional revenue for gas sold to and stored by IGI prior to Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) approval of the biomethane transaction application.
The authorizing ordinance and contract amendment will enable IGI to monetize Renewable Identification Numbers (RINs) for gas sold prior to transaction approval by the EPA. Under the amendment, IGI will store the same amount of gas that it purchases from the County, pending EPA approval. Once EPA approval is granted, IGI will monetize RINs for the stored gas, and the parties will receive their shares of the additional revenue.
This innovative approach allows the County to receive revenue that would typically not be available. Without approval of this storage amendment, the County can monetize the RIN value only after the EPA approves the RIN program application. The RIN application approval process is estimated to take four months. With the approval of this amendment, the County will be able to monetize the RIN value for all gas sold to IGI and stored prior to EPA program application approval, regardless of how long the EPA approval process takes. This is revenue that can be used to further the County’s important energy, sustainability and climate goals in alignment with the Strategic Climate Action Plan.
Except for the provisions regarding gas sales and storage pending EPA approval, the remainder of the contract remains unchanged. As with the contract, outside counsel represented the County in developing the amendment.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers Environmental Sustainability Objective 3 of the King County Strategic Plan by using the biomethane for vehicle fueling to reduce climate pollution and prepare for the effects of climate change.
· The legislation also furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan Transportation and Land Use strategy of collaborating with private industry to build demand and markets for alternative fuels.

Thank you for your consideration of this important ordinance.
If you have any questions about this ordinance, please feel free to contact Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5376, or sharman.herrin@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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